
Term 2, Week 8  19th June 2013 

Quality education in a caring environment 

Principal’s Report 

Reports 

Semester One reports are due to go 

out this Friday, 21st June. Reports give 

a snapshot of the educational process 

that your child has made over the past 

semester, as well as their social 

development and commitment to 

learning. Teachers assess students at 

Hay Public school against state wide 

standards and use a rigorous 

assessment process in order to do so. 

In addition to written reports we 

encourage parents and caregivers to 

attend scheduled parent / teacher 

meetings. This is a worthwhile 

opportunity where parents and 

teachers can share important 

information about their child’s talents, 

strengths, interests and needs. All 

parents are encouraged to attend 

these meetings and be involved in your 

child’s learning ensuring that strong 

communication lines between home 

and school are maintained. Parent / 

Teacher meetings are scheduled for 

next week. If you are unable to attend 

on the given day, please ring the school 

to make alternative arrangements.  

Positive play 

Recently students have been getting 

actively involved in the ‘hand-ball 

craze’ and it has been wonderful to see 

many friendships develop and positive 

social interaction evolving. Playing 

games assists students to learn about 

taking turns, negotiating rules and 

taking risks in a safe environment. 

Playing together, whether it is an active 

outdoor game or a board game, 

improves children’s positive social 

behaviour. 

Value of the Week : HONESTY 

This week students and teachers will 

be focussing on the value of 

HONESTY. Honesty is telling the 

truth, being sincere, trustworthy, loyal 

and genuine at all times. We encourage 

all students to demonstrate this value 

in all aspects of their lives.  

 

“Honesty is the best policy.” – a proverb 

of unknown origin. 

Have an extraordinary week. 

Relieving Principal 

Suzanne Murphy 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

19th June 2013 

Term 2, Week 8 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?   
 

www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Hay Happenings-Present & Past 

Photos - Cross Country 

Stay On Top of Homework 

Privacy Online 

AND MUCH, MUCH MORE 

K-6 Assembly  

Friday 21st June 

2.15pm 

School Hall 

 

3-6 Red class item 

All welcome 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all people. 

I can respect all property. 

I can be in the right place.  

Hay Public School Raffle 

Funds raised will subsidise the cost of 

the Stage 3 excursion for each student. 

$1.00 a ticket 

1st prize:-ipad 

2nd prize:-Winged Scooter 

Set 

DRAWN NEXT MONDAY 

24th June 2013 

Please return your sold  

(or unsold) tickets to the front office 

 

Premier’s Reading and Spelling Challenge participants 

http://iconbug.com/download/size/256/icon/2217/apple-iphone-menu/
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2013 Kindergarten Transition Program 

Once again Hay Public School will implement an extended 

Kindergarten transition program in 2013 called Ready, Set, 

Kinder. Children will access a variety of opportunities which will 

enhance their developing skills and prepare them for school life 

at Hay Public School in 2014. 

All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 2014 

are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, Kinder!’ prior to 

school education program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 3:00 

pm in Terms 3 and 4 to undertake learning and familiarisation 

activities and to experience aspects of school life.  This is an 

opportunity for them to explore and play in a new learning 

environment and will assist in helping them feel happy, safe and 

secure. 

All children who are eligible to commence school in 2014 and are 

planning on enrolling at Hay Public School will have access to this 

program. Information regarding our transition program and 

enrolment at Hay Public School has been provided to the Hay 

Pre School and Hay Early Learning Centre and invites sent out to 

children/families who have indicated their intended to attend 

Ready, Set, Kinder. 

If you have not received your invitation and enrolment form, to 

reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program please 

contact the office at Hay Public School on (02) 69931270  All 

children who have registered will receive an invitation to the 

‘Teddy Bear’s Picnic’ to be held on 31st July in the mail before 

the end of term. 

If you know of any children who do not have this information, 

please pass this on.  

Fiona Simpson 

Assistant Principal K-2 

Stage 2 & 3 News 

Excursions 

Parents are encouraged to make regular payments towards their 

child’s planned excursion next term. Final payments will be due 

by 23rd August 2013. 

Detailed information regarding excursions will be sent home at 

the beginning of Term Three. 

 

Library Books 

Please ensure your child returns their Library 

book each week. Students can return their books 

to the library before school and during Lunch. 

 Our Library subscribes to Australian Standing 

Orders every year and as such we receive the 

latest picture books and novels as well as 

outstanding information texts. All students are 

encouraged to bring their library bags and borrow 

from our well stocked library.  

Below are some of our new titles. Stay tuned next 

week for a Book of the Week Blurb, brought to 

you from our Library parliamentarians. 

Suzanne Murphy 

Assistant Principal St 2&3 , Teacher Librarian 

 

Pupil & Stars of the Week 
K Red Dylan Ilic 

K/1 Blue Will Debono 

1/2 Red Harriet Campbell 

2 Blue Nardia Burns 

3-6 Red Reece Deacon 

3/4 Blue Brait Headon 

3/4 Red Demi Ellis 

5/6 Blue Harley Harris 

5/6 Red Annabelle Lees 

Stars and Pupils of the Week 

Year 6 T-Shirts 

Invoices will be sent out this week for the Year 6 t-shirts. 

Students are required to pay $20 for their shirt to the 

front office by the end of the term. 

Name:__________________________Class_____ 

STAGE 1 EXCURSION 

Cost $35.00 

Term 3, Week 4 

Wednesday 7th August, 2013 

Stage One will be travelling to Griffith to attend a 

performance of ‘Possum Magic. They will also visit the 

Griffith Regional Art Gallery to see the Sticks and 

Stones-Hape Kiddle exhibition. 

All students have been issued with their permission and 

medical notes.  

Please return payment and notes to the front office by 

Friday 26th July 2013. 
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Sports News 

Riverina Cross Country Championships 

Kate Pingiaro (13th) and Brait Headon (16th) competed in 

the Regional Cross Country Carnival held at Deniliquin last 

Tuesday. Congratulations on your excellent running – 

approximately 60 children contested each age group. 

Girls’ Soccer Knockout 

Our girl’s soccer team played Deniliquin North at the Jack 

Bisset last Thursday. Although defeated 3-1, the final score 

was not a true indication of the closeness of the game. 

Deni North got off to a quick start with a goal in the first 

minute. Erin Shalders’ goal at the 19th minute of the first 

half levelled the score. A further two goals from Deni 

North sealed the match for their school. It was a great 

team effort from a group of girls with little, or no, soccer 

experience. Bianca Goulding was unstoppable in defence 

and received great support from Kate Pingiaro and Maggie 

Biggs. Lillian Ives provided plenty of drive from the mid 

field in both attack and defence. Thanks to Jack Bisset for 

preparing the oval; Bruce Shea (referee) Rachael Pearson 

and Jodie Hicks (lines). Thanks also to parents for your 

support and to Michelle Johnston for taking photos. 

Riverina Touch Trials 

Lillian Ives and Ellie Hicks travelled to Albury last Friday to 

participate in the Riverina Girls’ Touch Trials. They were 

part of a composite team and played three games. 

Congratulations to Lillian who made the ‘Possibles v 

Probables’ game. It was a great experience for both girls, 

playing touch at a higher level. 

NSWPSSA Rugby League Championships 

Noah Hey will represent our school, the district and 

Riverina at the Open Boys’ Rugby League Carnival at 

Dubbo this week. ‘GO RIVERINA’. 

Boys’ Soccer Knockout 

Our boys’ soccer team travelled to Deniliquin today to play 

Deniliquin South at Rotary Park. 

2 Hay FM 

Thanks to Sam Martin and Charlie Hurst for confidently 

presenting our sports report at 2 Hay FM last Friday 

afternoon. 

Stage 2/3 Sport 

Stage 2 (and Stage 3 ten year olds) will continue athletics 

rotations on Thursday afternoon at 2pm. Parental 

assistance is needed to enable shot put, high jump, discus 

and long jump to occur. Senior girls will play netball and 

senior boys soccer.  

Coming Events / Sporting Dates 

18th-20th Jun State Rugby League-Dubbo 

21st June Netball Gala Day– Griffith 

Term 3 

26th July NAIDOC Day Celebrations 

  Incorporating  

  Nathan Blacklock visit 

29th July Education Week begins 

29th July Life Education Van visit  

  begins  

  Cost $9.00 per student . 

31st July Education Week Open Day 

  Ready Set Kinder ‘Teddy  

  Bear’s Picnic 

2nd Aug Athletics Carnival 

7th August Stage 1 Excursion to 

‘Possum Magic’ in Griffith 

Cost $35.00 

 

Caitlin Hayward against Deni North player 

 

 

Friday 28th June 2013 

Spirit of ANZAC Centre 

Preschool—Year 2 5—6.30pm 

Years 3—6 7—8.30pm 

Cost $4.00 

Food and Drinks available 

Games and lots of fun 

‘Circle of Friends’  

School Holiday Tennis Fun Day 

Date– Monday 1st July 

Time: 11am to 1pm -Sausage sizzle 

Cost $10.00 per head 

Tennis club canteen available 

Raffle $1 per ticket on the day 

Team Captain –Megan Griffiths  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=quQ8YDpQAwOu1M&tbnid=Ez9yobODOlbpSM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sportingpulse.com%2Fclub_info.cgi%3Fc%3D7-2186-23531-0-0%26sID%3D71251&ei=hG2-UeLUBo-OkgXf5ICoAQ&bvm=bv.4788
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=quQ8YDpQAwOu1M&tbnid=Ez9yobODOlbpSM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sportingpulse.com%2Fclub_info.cgi%3Fc%3D7-2186-23531-0-0%26sID%3D71251&ei=hG2-UeLUBo-OkgXf5ICoAQ&bvm=bv.4788
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Mrs Macs Cruiser Pie 

Cadbury marvellous 

Creation Bar 

$4.00 

Orders by Thursday please 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  

FORTNIGHTLY AT   

COMMUNITY HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an  

appointment 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payments per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Term 3 Performances  

Week 3, Monday 29th July 

Life Education Van    $9.00 

Week 8, Tuesday 3rd Sept 

Robo Tech    $4.00 

Payments for Stage 1, 2 & 3 

Excursions are currently being 

accepted 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Total Payment   $___________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or Direct credit details  

BSB 032-001 Acc No 141581. 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

PLEASE USE YOUR CHILD’S  NAME AS A REFERENCE WITH DIRECT DEPOSIT 

OR  

EMAIL/FAX THE PAYMENT REFERENCE TO THE SCHOOL 

LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN 

Friday Special Lunch 

14th June 

Parent / Teacher Interviews 

Parent / teacher interviews will be held this term during Week 9. 

Below is a timetable for when teachers will be released to con-

duct interviews. Please complete the attached slip to the class-

room teacher with your preferred time, child’s name and class. 

Every effort will be made to comply with your request. You will 

be notified with the time and place for your interview. If the time 

you are given is not suitable please contact your child’s teacher 

to arrange a more convenient time. 

Monday 

24th June 

Tuesday 

25thJune 

Wed 

26th June 

Thursday 

27th June 

5/6B & 

3/4R 

5/6R,3/4B 

&KR 

2B,K-

1B&3-6R 

1/2R 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

I would like to discuss the progress of: 

1..................................................................................................... 

2..................................................................................................... 

3..................................................................................................... 

Please circle class & time preference 

Preferred time slot 

1. 9.15 - 11.15 

2. 12.00 - 1.30 

3. 2.00 - 4.00 

Day   Classes 

Mon 24/6   5/6 B & 3/4R 

Tues  25/6  5/6 R, 3/4 B, K Red 

Wed 26/6  2B , K/1 B, 3-6R 

Thurs 27/6  1/2R 

Parents/Caregivers Attending:  

_________________________________________ 

10 MINUTES PER SESSION 

2013 SALVATION ARMY RED SHIELD APPEAL 

Mrs Headon would like to congratulate and thank most sincerely, 

all the wonderful students who assisted with the Red Shield 

Appeal.  They were: Emily Curtis, Mia Murphie-Delahunty, Charly 

Moorhouse, Erin Shalders, Natalia Stevens, Gemma Tassell and 

Courtney Turner. A record $4977.00 was raised and you should 

all be very proud of your efforts. A special thank you to the 

lovely Mrs Lilburne who is always ready, willing and able to assist 

each year and does a fantastic job keeping our students safe! 

Anyone who may have been missed in the collection and still 

wishes to donate, may leave their contribution at the Westpac 

Bank. 


